
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of February 4, 2024 – February 11, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  440 

 

Traffic Stops: 82 

 Citations Issued:  17 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 70 

 Fraudulent Tags Seized:  1 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 107 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  27 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  4 

School Walk-throughs:   7 

Vehicle Accidents:  10 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   6 

 Non-Reportable:   3 

 Assisting other Departments:   1 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

2/5/24 – 200 block Montgomery Avenue Erdenheim – Officers were dispatched to a delayed 

report of a vehicle that was broken into. When Officers arrived, they met with the complainant 

that showed a broken window from the vehicle and that their purse was stolen as a result. 

Unfortunately, due to not having a description, Officers were unable to locate the actor in this 

matter. 

 

2/6/24 – Haws Lane/Wedgewood Road – Officers were dispatched for a report of two males in a 

physical altercation. When Officers arrived, both parties were separated. It was discovered that 

this incident occurred over an employee being late for work. Subsequently, a non-traffic citation 

was issued to the male who started the fight. 

 

2/6/24 – 800 block Church Road – Officers were dispatched for three suspicious males that were 

captured on a ring camera. The males had arrived in a black van with ladders on top. When they arrived 

in the area, they got out of their vehicle, walked around a property, and left. Responding Officers were 

unable to locate the vehicle in question. Officers spoke to the property owner, to which nothing was 

reported stolen or tampered with. 

 

2/7/24 – 300 block Lyster Road – Officers were dispatched to the area for a subject “creeping” around a 

house. Officers were able to obtain a description of the juvenile from a surveillance camera within the 

area. The homeowner reported that there was not any property damaged, stolen, or tampered with. It is 

believed that the juvenile was participating in a game of “ding-dong-ditch”. Officers canvassed the area 

for an extended period but were unable to locate the juvenile. 

 

2/10/24 – Paper Mill Road/St. Clair Road – Officers were dispatched to a report of shots fired. Several 

Officers responded to the area. It was quickly identified to be fireworks in the area. The Abington 

Township Police Department were also receiving similar calls in bordering neighborhoods. Officers 

continued to patrol the area to confirm that it was only fireworks being used. No other incidents were 

reported in this manner. 


